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APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Julie Foy (Camden), Pat Larkin (Hounslow), Sarah Sheldon (Islington), David Ward (Kingston) Steve Key (Merton) and Tony Rumph (Wandsworth).

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The Infohrm’s summary of the meeting in July was agreed. 

The summary highlighted the following steps:

· Establish a workforce planning working group and agree on the format of this group

· Establish a workforce planning database comprising reports and documentations produced by the London boroughs

· Commission a piece of work on the workforce planning process and how to engage managers in it.

A copy of the summary is attached.

MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising

PRESENTATION: WORKFORCE PLANNING IN ACTION, Dr Stella Estevez, National Grid
Dr Stella Estevez gave a presentation on the National Grid’s workforce planning pilot project.  She highlighted how they got workforce planning off the ground; what they found; and how workforce planning has helped the organisation.

Attached is a copy of the presentation.

PRESENTATION: CAPITAL INTELLIGENCE – DATA MART – Steve Key, Merton

Steve Key was unable to attend the meeting to give the presentation.  In his absence Steve Davies, Haringey, talked colleagues through the slides (copy attached).
Capital Intelligence seeks to transform the way workforce data in collected and reported, freeing resources for further analysis and thus increase its value by transforming it in to ‘business intelligence’. Part of the project also aims to help develop workforce analytic skills in the boroughs. Refer to earlier reports for background information. To date nine boroughs have provided data.

Proposed timetable 

· A small working group to agree the reports to be produced by the pilot system -   done in early September.

·  ‘Mini tender’ exercise starts in early November likely to last four weeks.

· Pilot roll out of chosen system (via the web) to participating boroughs in November/December 

· Capital Ambition to contact boroughs that expressed an interest in being involved in the pilot but are yet to provide data - as indicated nine boroughs currently on board, ideally looking for ten.

· Boroughs joining at the pilot stage will be funded via Capital Ambition.

· If successful it is proposed that the data mart will be managed internally by Capital Ambition’s Performance Office.

If you would like further information please contact either: peter.thomas@londoncouncils.gov.uk; steve.key@merton.gov.uk
TOWARDS THE NEW BOROUGH: DEVELOPING AN ORGANISATION AND PEOPLE PLAN – Report back from Steve Davies

At the October meeting of the Heads of Human Resources, Peter Thomas, presented a report on Workforce Strategy (copy attached).  The report recommends six indicative work areas.  These are as follows:
· Managing reward through an economic downturn

· Workforce planning – towards 2011/12 and beyond

· New ways of delivery – an option that cannot be ignored

· Capital intelligence – better information, better decisions

· Down sizing – managing employee morale, engagement and performance

· Apprenticeships – meeting the London target

Derek Myers, Chief Executive, Kensington & Chelsea and Champion & Chair of Workforce Issues for the Capital Ambition Programme Board, is pushing for the social enterprise model and is looking for borough buy-in.

A working sub-group of the Workforce Planning Group met recently to discuss how we can use a simplistic template to help us with workforce modelling and looked at a service pack for managers.    There is a short timescale to do this piece of work.  The sub group next meeting is on 8 December and will report back to colleagues.

DEVELOPING THE GROUP

The following ideas were raised by colleagues for discussion/presentations at future meetings:
· Changes to the Local Government Workforce Strategy – invite Joan Munro, IDeA


· Ealing bid – workforce productivity wheel.  Bid waiting to be approved. Ealing to report back on developments


· Group agreed to meet quarterly

If anyone has any ideas for future meetings and the development of the work programme please contact peter.thomas@londoncouncils.gov.uk
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

To be arranged.

The Audit Commission will be attending this meeting to discuss KLOE 3.3 – Does the organisation plan, organise and develop its workforce effectively to support the achievement of its strategic priorities?

